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Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner,

The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold a public hearing on the issue of
allowing construction activities, with associated noise impacts, cutside the time of 7:00
AM to 7:00 PM for asphalit paving on Gammon Rd from Schroeder Rd to Seybold Rd. The
Public Hearing will be on Wednesday April 6th, 2011 at 5:30 PM at the City County
Building, 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Room 108A.

Madison General Ordinance section 24.08(3) provides the Common Council the ability to allow
construction activities outside of the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM. with the passage of a
resolution and a public hearing before the Board of Public Works.

Gammon Road from Schroeder Rd to Seybold Rd is scheduled for curb & gutter replacement,
pavement milling and asphalt resurfacing in May of 2011 The first phase includes repiacing
deteriorated sections of curb and gutter. The second phase inciudes milling the existing
pavement. The third phase includes placing the final surface of asphalt pavement.

Phases one and fwo will be completed between the hours of 7:.00 AM and 7:00 PM. Phases one
and two can be performed around normal traffic volumes without adversely affecting the quality of
the construction and without a big impact on traffic. The contractor is required to maintain access
to all businesses at all times. This work will last approximately 2 to 3 weeks.

Phase three will be completed between the hours of 9:00 PM and 6 AM because: Traffic turning
in and out of the businesses on Gammon Rd and Watts Rd in phase 3 could adversely affect the
newly placed surface. Performing this work during reduced fraffic volumes will produce a better
product and provide the least interruption to the businesses. This work will take place in one or
two nights in late May.

If you have any questions in regards to the construction activities, please call John Fahrmey, of
City Engineering at 266-9091. _
Sincerel
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e Ald. Jed Sanborn, District 1
John Fahrney, City Engineering
Harish Sharma, City Engineering
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